
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
BUNDLE UP! 
 
The recent snow storm reminded me of growing up in Union County, 

New Jersey in the 1950’s.  A snow day was just about the best thing that 

could happen to us.  Kind of like winning the Lottery.  My brother and I 

would shovel snow for the neighbors, and come home at the end of a 

long day - tired, sore, and rich.  As we bounded out the door, my mom 

would yell after us “Where are you going?”  To which we would reply 

“OUT!”  There was time for only one additional comment, and it was 

always “BUNDLE UP!!!”  At the time, I understood it to mean put on 

your hat and gloves, but I have since learned what she really meant - Be 

Careful, Pay Attention!!! 

Bundled payments are all the rage right now.  But we have lived with 

limited bundles for years.  The post op global period following surgery 

– for 90 days of visits, and care, has been bundled into the price of the 

procedure for the surgeon.  I have recently learned that CMS has looked 

at the number of visits following selected procedures, and discovered 

that they have decreased once they were not paid separately.  There is 

no evidence that care has suffered, or that complications have 

increased, just that the surgeons have not seen their post op patients as 

frequently once the visits were included in the price of the procedure.  I 

thought that was a good thing, but CMS must feel otherwise.  They are 

now considering un-bundling some of these post op visits, in an effort 

to save money.  I am not sure CMS has thought this through 

completely.  Once they start paying for each post op visit, the number of 

visits will increase, as will costs - and I predict outcomes will remain 

the same.  Its déjà vu, yes - all over again. 

The New England Journal of Medicine published an excellent review in 

October of 2015 of Medicare’s Comprehensive Care for Joint 

Replacement (CCJR) program which began in January 2016. 

(Continued on page 10) 
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Medical history over the ages has been a story of continuous and 

remarkable progress towards eliminating the diseases and maladies 

that have plagued mankind.  Tuberculosis, for example, was the leading 

cause of death in the United States in 1900.  Going further back, 

bubonic plague, “the black death” repeatedly decimated entire cities.  

Our progress has been the result of eons of research into understanding 

the mechanics of each particular disease and devising medications as 

well as environmental and engineering solutions.  Malaria, for example, 

can be treated with chemotherapeutic agents, but it also can be 

eliminated by mosquito eradication, mosquito netting, etc.    

The advances that capture all the attention are the “magic bullets” that 

almost instantly turn an incurable disease into one quite treatable.   

Penicillin heralded the dawn of the antibiotic age which revolutionized 

our treatment of bacterial infections.   Who doesn’t know the story of 

Fleming’s famous discovery?  Getting less attention are the quotidian 

efforts of all the health workers and engineers who are responsible for 

ensuring that our water systems are healthy.   Through the ages, water 

has proven to be a prodigious conveyer of disease and toxins.   

What can be more natural than to turn on a faucet and have water 

stream out?   I was thinking of this in the shower the other day, how we 

more fortunate ones have this precious life sustaining fluid at our beck 

and call.    In many parts of the world, access to water, clean or 

otherwise is becoming increasingly tenuous.  The New York Times 

had a long article a few weeks ago about the diminishing water tables 

over huge swaths of India.    The New Yorker, also a few weeks ago, 

had a piece describing the link between long periods of drought in Syria 

several years ago and the destabilization of the entire region due to 

swaths of displaced farmers.   It is interesting to see the price of one 

liquid going down (oil) while arguably the value of that other liquid can 

only increase.     And the two fluids are inexorably linked in sort of a 

death dance as the burning of one is resulting in the shortage of the 

other. 

We Americans have been complacent.   Throughout our history we have 

enjoyed boundless land and resources.     

 

      (Continued on page 5) 
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MARCH ON ALBANY FOR LOB-

BY DAY MARCH 8, 2016 OR 

MARCH INTO RETIREMENT – 

YOUR CHOICE 

JOSEPH R. MALDONADO, JR., MD, 
MSC, MBA, DIPEBHC 

 

The 2016 New York State Legislative Session has 

begun.  This year presents an EPIC moment in our 

legislative advocacy history akin to 1975.  

The changes being proposed to current New York 

State laws concerning medical liability represent 

the greatest threat we have experienced in four 

decades.  Changes to the date of discovery and the 

Statute of Limitations open a Pandora’s Box for 

the profession.  This has been brought about as a 

result of an injustice caused to a plaintiff whose 

right to justice was impaired by a more limited 

timeframe for redress.  That limitation was the 

one-year-and-90-days limitation for filing a claim 

for injuries alleged as having occurred in a NYC 

Health and Hospitals Corp facility. 

The catalyst case—that of Laverne Wilkinson—

would have seen justice had she been afforded the 

two-and-a-half year standard for other New York 

State defendants.  The injustice of that limitation 

in NYC prompted an opportunity for trial attor-

neys to expand their legislative efforts not at the 

NYC municipal level where the injustice occurred, 

but rather at the state level where they can pro-

mote additional gains—such as an end to the at-

torney’s contingency fee.  In turn, the proposed 

changes threaten to raise medical malpractice lia-

bility insurance premiums by an estimated 25%. 

The potential harms caused by proposed legisla-

tion threaten to collapse healthcare delivery in 

New York.  Now more than ever, we need to 

MARCH TO ALBANY ON LOBBY DAY. 

The recent decision of the New York State Court of 

Appeals in Davis v. South Nassau Communities 

Hospital poses additional liability for physicians, 

which need to be addressed via legislation.  That 

decision opens the possibility for physicians to be 

sued by third parties for harm caused as the al-

leged result of a physician’s treatment of a patient 

with whom the third party was engaged.  In that 

case, the court held a physician liable for the harm 

caused to a third party by the alleged failings of 

the physician to advise a patient of the effects on 

driving when taking prescribed medications.  This 

legislative session also threatens to impose a man-

datory CME requirement for the management of 

chronic pain and opioid drug prescribing.  WE 

SIMPLY CANNOT CONTINUE. 

This is the year, as in 1975, when physicians will 

clamor in Albany, “ENOUGH IS ENOUGH!” 

We will not stand by as the trial lawyers drive us 

to retire or relocate to other states.  We will not sit 

by idly while unfunded mandates are heaped upon 

us.  We will not sit by while the State Legislature 

and Executive Office bicker about which entity is 

responsible for cleaning up the Health Republic 

debacle and seek to make other parties responsi-

ble for making physicians whole for providing nec-

essary care to patients under the reforms brought 

about by the ACA.  If the State of New York wants 

physicians to participate in the SHIP and DSRIP 

initiatives being proposed, then the Executive Of-

fice and the Legislative branches MUST find solu-

tions for the Health Republic debacle AND insure 

that narrow networks do not run doctors out of 

town or harm patients seeking to access care. 

WE MUST MARCH ON ALBANY THIS LOBBY 

DAY, March 8, 2016.  Contact the WCMS office or 

visit:  https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/

register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ec6iioo0a38b86 

b0&oseq=&c=&ch= 

to register to attend, and for transportation infor-

mation. 

 

᠅ 

https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ec6iioo0a38b86b0&oseq=&c=&ch=
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UPCOMING WCMS/WAM  

MEETINGS & EVENTS 

9th District Delegate Meeting 

Thursday, February 4, 2016—6:00pm 

WCMS Offices 

 

WCMS Board Meeting 

Thursday, February 18, 2016—6:00pm 

WCMS Offices 

WCMS Board Meeting 

Thursday, March 17 2016—6:00pm 

WCMS Offices 

 

MSSNY House of Delegates 

Friday, April 15– Sunday, April 17 

Tarrytown, NY 

MSSNY Legislative Day 

Tuesday, March 8, 2016  

Albany, NY 
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FROM THE EDITOR...  
PETER J. ACKER, MD 
FLINT (Continued from page 2) 

We have had large oceans to protect us from the tumultuous conflicts abroad.  That is not say we have 

not endured many wars, but we have been able to always be on somebody else’s turf.   Our national equa-

nimity though has increasingly been jolted as we read of the water crisis in California, the slow destruc-

tion of the Everglades, and most recently the crisis in Flint, Michigan. 

As is well known now, the powers that be in Flint, Michigan decided to change their source of water as a 

cost saving measure.  So rather than use water from one of the largest sources of fresh water in the world, 

Lake Huron, they elected to pipe it in from a local river.    The ultimate consequences of that decision, the 

dramatic increase in the lead concentration in the water supply and the consequent rise in lead levels in 

the children of Flint are now the subject of almost daily newspaper articles.   In following this story, I was 

greatly heartened to learn that it was a fellow pediatrician, Dr. Mona Hanna-Attisha who took on the es-

tablishment political and health authorities to sound the alarm in September at a press conference.   She 

endured tremendous push back over the next two months until finally it was conceded that she was right 

all along.    

It is a cautionary tale for all us.    

 ᠅ 
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CMS ADMINISTRATOR ANNOUNCES THE END 
OF MEANINGFUL USE – NOT 

JONATHAN KRASNER 

Recently, Andy Slavitt, Acting Administrator, Cen-

ters for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS), spoke 

at a health care conference.  The text of his speech 

can be found here.   His remarks touched on many 

subjects including Meaningful Use.  The MU pro-

gram is controversial because many providers 

feel,  and with good reason, that portions of MU are 

a waste of time, difficult to achieve and don’t im-

prove the provision of healthcare.  Twitter blew up 

when Administrator Slavitt made the following 

comment:   “The Meaningful Use program as it has 

existed, will now be effectively over”.  This is only a 

partial truth, and anyone who relies on Twitter for 

news will be seriously misinformed.  Meaningful 

Use, and especially the concept of using EHRs in 

the documentation and provision of care, is NOT 

going away.  MU was intentionally designed to have 

a limited life.  The legislation which established MU 

was passed in 2009 as part of the American Recov-

ery and Reinvestment Act - the MU program itself 

was implemented in 2011.  For many, if not most 

providers, MU incentive payments have already 

been received. A phase out of MU has already been 

contemplated and its replacement is called MIPS - 

more on this later. 

Like many issues in Washington, Meaningful Use 

became a political football in the past year.  Many 

lobbying organizations put pressure on Congress to 

end the program.  Perhaps because of this lobbying 

effort Administrator Slavitt issued his guidance to 

show that Washington was listening.  However, the 

full text of what he said was:  “The Meaningful Use 

program as it has existed, will now be effectively 

over and replaced with something better.”  Just 

what “something better” is has not yet been fully 

defined.  Stay tuned. 

Starting in 2017, another piece of legislation, MA-

CRA, will take effect.  Associated with MACRA is 

MIPS, or the Merit-Based Incentive Payment Sys-

tem.  In CMS’s own words:  The MIPS is a new pro-

gram that combines parts of the Physician Quality 

Reporting System (PQRS), the Value Modifier (VM 

or Value-based Payment Modifier), and the Medi-

care Electronic Health Record (EHR) incentive pro-

gram into one single program based on  quality, 

resource Use, clinical practice improvement and the 

Meaningful Use of certified EHR technolo-

gy.  According to Jim Tate, an expert in the field of 

Meaningful Use:  “The failure to achieve MU of 

CEHRT under MIPS will cost eligible providers 25 

of their maximum 100 composite MIPS scores. The 

potential loss of revenue dwarfs the current 

“payment adjustment” under the CMS EHR Incen-

tive Program.” 

Will MU change going forward?  Absolutely.  Ad-

ministrator Slavitt intends to make changes in the 

design of the program, and likely even change the 

name.  Meaningful Use has become “persona non 

grata” to many, and perhaps rebranding is in or-

der.   

How does all of this affect HIPAA?  According to an 

article in Healthcare Information Security, “The 

biggest impact of the Meaningful Use program so 

far has been to wake up some healthcare providers 

about the importance of security and priva-

cy”.  Administrator Slavitt, in addition to his com-

ments above, signaled an increasing emphasis on 

interoperability – the capability for clinical systems 

to easily exchange data electronically.  This is an 

area where MU fell short, but remains an area of 

continued focus.  With increasingly greater empha-

sis being placed on electronic patient data and data 

exchange, the protection of patient data will take on 

an even higher priority.  We can therefore expect 

government focus on enforcing HIPAA compliance 

to only continue to grow in the future. 

Jonathan Krasner 
Director of Business Development, HIPAA Secure Now! 
jonathank@hipaasecurenow.com 
Office (877) 275-4545 x86 | Cell (703) 731-8768 | Fax 
(866) 226-8529 
Web: www.HIPAASecureNow.com  
 

 

᠅ 

http://www.hitechanswers.net/comments-cms-acting-administrator-andy-slavitt/
https://www.cms.gov/Medicare/Quality-Initiatives-Patient-Assessment-Instruments/Value-Based-Programs/MACRA-MIPS-and-APMs/MACRA-MIPS-and-APMs.html
https://www.cms.gov/Medicare/Quality-Initiatives-Patient-Assessment-Instruments/Value-Based-Programs/MACRA-MIPS-and-APMs/MACRA-MIPS-and-APMs.html
http://www.hitechanswers.net/death-meaningful-use-not-fast/
http://www.hitechanswers.net/death-meaningful-use-not-fast/
http://www.hitechanswers.net/death-meaningful-use-not-fast/
http://www.hitechanswers.net/death-meaningful-use-not-fast/
http://www.hitechanswers.net/death-meaningful-use-not-fast/
http://www.hitechanswers.net/death-meaningful-use-not-fast/
http://www.healthcareinfosecurity.com/if-ehr-incentive-program-ending-whats-next-a-8799
mailto:jonathank@hipaasecurenow.com
http://www.hipaasecurenow.com/
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

BUNDLE UP! 
(Continued from page 1) 
 
The program mandates bundled payments for elec-
tive total knee and hip replacements including hos-
pital costs, professional fees, and rehabilitation ser-
vices for 90 days following surgery.  It is a 5 year 
program, covers 196 metropolitan areas, and 750 
hospitals – and includes us.  400,000 Medicare 
beneficiaries receive a hip or knee replacement 
yearly at a cost of almost $15 Billion.  The average 
cost for a 90 day bundle is $26,000 but the costs 
vary depending on the risk stratification of the pa-
tients – from $15,000 to well over $100,000.  The 
hospitals will be held responsible for the program, 
and will suffer the financial burden, and control any 
bonus payments.  Baseline costs will be a mix of 
hospital specific, and regional costs - over the years 
2012-2015.  The first 2% savings will be taken by 
CMS, and the remainder would be available to the 
hospitals to share with the surgeons, and SNFs, and 
would incentivize everyone to work together.  The 
surgeons would continue to receive Medicare fee for 

service payment for their work.  There would be no 
downside risk in 2016, but increasing risk starting 
in 2017.  Up to 30% of the revenue received by hos-
pitals for joint replacement would be placed at risk 
in years four and five, or available as a bonus - a 
huge amount of money.  Quality measures would 
include complication rates, 30 day re-admission 
rates, and patient experience measures (HCAHPS), 
and the hospitals and providers would have to score 
above the 30th percentile nationally to receive ANY 
payments. 

Are we ready for this?  Will the hospitals, surgeons, 
and rehabilitation centers really cooperate to lower 
costs?  At whose expense?  As a surgeon, or acute 
care hospital, I would love to reduce length of stay 
and lower costs from rehab facilities, but I suspect 
they may see it differently.  Smaller hospitals may 
be crippled by a bad year with several very sick pa-
tients that skew their results.  The financial conse-
quences could be devastating. 

 

BUNDLE UP!!! 

᠅ 

www.healthcarenewspaper.com
www.hospitalnewspaper.com
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EXECUTIVE BUDGET SEEKS TO MARGINALIZE 

PHYSICIAN CARE TO INJURED WORKERS 

The Governor’s proposed Budget released last week 

contains sweeping changes to long standing Workers’ 

Compensation laws to, according to the supporting 

memo: ensure the system provides more timely and 

appropriate medical and wage replacement benefits 

to workers; provide broader and more accessible op-

tions for medical care; make hearings more accessi-

ble through flexible scheduling and use of virtual 

hearings; and streamline Workers’ Compensation 

Board processes and administration to expedite deci-

sion making. 

While these goals are obviously shared by the physi-

cian community, the proposal includes a number of 

seriously problematic proposals that could further 

discourage physician participation in the Workers’ 

Compensation program.  Among the proposals: 

• Removes the authority of county medical societies 

to recommend physicians to serve as treating provid-

ers or independent medical examiners under Work-

ers Compensation, which is currently an important 

community function provided by county medical so-

cieties; 

• Enables treatment of injured workers and direct 

payment for care by nurse practitioners and physi-

cian assistants, without clarity as to: how non-

physicians treating patients with serious health con-

ditions will coordinate patient care delivery with 

physicians; whether new funds will be allocated or 

whether existing fees will need to be cut to cover this 

expanded list of care providers; and whether a non-

physician can perform an IME of an injured worker 

to review the care provided by a physician to an in-

jured worker; 

• Removes the requirement for a referral by a physi-

cian for an injured worker as a pre-condition to re-

ceive psychological care; 

• Expand the circumstances when a physician or oth-

er health care provider can have their authorization 

removed and empowers the Board to impose a 

$5,000 fine on a physician or any other Board-

authorized health care provider for violating a Work-

ers Compensation rule; and 

• Prohibits an injured worker not subject to a collec-

tive bargaining agreement from seeking medical 

treatment from outside a Workers Compensation 

PPO before 120 days after his or her first visit to a 

preferred provider organization provider. Of further 

concern, the proposal does not address any of the 

many excessive administrative hassles identified by 

physicians that have caused many physicians to 

choose to not participate in the Workers Compensa-

tion program. While there have been some modestly 

positive actions taken by the WCB in recent years to 

encourage physician participation in the WC pro-

gram through removal of arbitration fees and devel-

opment of an electronic portal for facilitating author-

izations from carrier, the Budget proposals, if enact-

ed, could further chase physicians away from the 

program. MSSNY has reached out to labor organiza-

tions to coordinate its advocacy in opposition to 

these adverse proposals. 

 

᠅ 

 

HOLDING OF 2016 DATE-OF-SERVICE CLAIMS 
FOR SERVICES PAID UNDER THE 2016 MEDI-

CA RE  PHY SI CI A N  FE E  SCHE D U L E 
 

On October 30, 2015, the CY 2016 Medicare Physi-
cian Fee Schedule (MPFS) final rule was published in 
the Federal Register. In order to implement correc-
tions to technical errors discovered after publication 
of the MPFS rule and process claims correctly, Medi-
care Administrative Contractors will hold claims con-
taining 2016 services paid under the MPFS for up to 
14 calendar days, (i.e., Friday, January 1, 2016 
through Thursday, January 14, 2016). The hold 
should have minimal impact on provider cash flow 
as, under current law, clean electronic claims are not 
paid sooner than 14 calendar days (29 days for paper 
c l a ims )  a f t er  t h e  d at e  o f  r ec e ip t . 
 
MPFS claims for services rendered on or before 
Thursday, December 31, 2015 are unaffected by the 
2016 claims hold and will be processed and paid un-
der normal procedures and time frames.  

᠅ 
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